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Dear Friend, 

 
God is still God and He is GREAT!  We have been having a great time on the road.  The month began 
with a trip to one of our favorite churches in Mill City, PA.  It is fun partnering with people who truly 
love the Lord.  We know when we go there something can happen.  We were there for the morning 
and the evening services and the Spirit of God was sweet. 
 
We were next at the Lighthouse Ministries in Altoona.  We started on Saturday morning with a 
bumper crop of guys out to worship God at 7 in the morning.  It was a great morning and looked like 
a strong start for the revival that was to start on Monday night.  More on that later. 
 
The following morning (Sunday) we had services at First Assembly of God in Punxsutawney, PA.  It 
was a sweet time and I love those folks dearly. The Spirit of the Lord began to move and I made the 
whole church an altar and just began to move around and minister to the people.  One lady had 
fallen down a flight of stairs and as a result, had broken her wrist so badly that they had put plates 
and screws in the break to hold it together.  They had promised her complete recovery and she did 
have complete use of it with the exception that at that point she was developing carpel tunnel 
which was numbing her whole hand.  God healed her in front of the whole congregation and I 
recently heard from her via Facebook that she is still healed!  God is AWESOME! 
 
Monday night we started at the Lighthouse for ministry that would last through Friday.  Tuesday 
night something broke in the spirit realm.  The people really worshipped and it was awesome.  
Wednesday Night was another awesome night with several saved for the first time.  Many others 
rededicated their lives.  A group of Salvation Army guys turned out and they were mightily impacted 
by the Holy Spirit.  Since that time, the SA has made it a point to have the group out for the ministry 
on Saturday mornings. PRAISE GOD! 
 
The next Sunday we started in ministry at Glad Tidings Assembly of God in Clearfield PA.  What a 
precious time it was as the presence of God was there EVERY NIGHT!  God Healed people, and filled 
them with His Spirit.  Many dedicated their lives to God and some of those were probably saved for 
the very first time.  That church was BEYOND good to us in every way.  We look forward to being 
with them again in 2013! 
 
Friend, GOD IS MOVING!  Do not let the devil or anything else discourage you!  Stay in His word 
daily.  Pray daily.  The world may seem to be growing dark BUT Jesus is the light of the world.  YOU 
and I are conduits through which the Light will shine!!  That anointing that God has given you will be 
more and more apparent as trouble increases.  I believe we are living in the last days and a great 
harvest of souls is coming.  You and I are the ones God will use to bring that harvest in!  Thank you 
SO much for your help and prayers as we endeavor to reach as many people as we can with the 
Gospel of The Lord Jesus Christ.  May you be blessed in all you do.  May you and yours be healthy 
and well!  May His anointing go with you and empower you as you do all you can for Him! 
 
Serving Him WITH You, 
Carl, Terri, and Lilly 
 
 
P.S.  For those partners who did not attend the Camp Meeting in July, you will soon be receiving a 
complimentary copy of Lilly’s first album.  We wanted to let you know in advance because we are 
finally making the album available online. If you would like additional albums you may order them 
online, but your personal copy will be shipped to you as a gift from us. 
 


